                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 15TH FEBRUARY 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Rouse, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                              MINUTES
20/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                Councillor Bevan.
21/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None      
22/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18TH JANUARY  2016.
            On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent  it was –

            RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 18th January be approved.
23/16   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
             On the proposition of Councillor  Bevan seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was –
             RESOLVED: (i)  To approve the accounts for January 2016.
                                    (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2319 to 2323
24/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
             Councillor Richards had contacted IW Councillor Ian Ward re the Community Bus and advised that no 

             financial contribution was currently required. He had not been able to contact Mr Rackett regarding 

             noticeboard repairs, it was assumed that he was on holiday.   
            RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
25/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
             Councillor Earley had placed usage instructions on the noticeboards and they appear to have succeeded in

             their intention to reduce advertisements etc.

             Councillor Rouse reported on potholes and particularly the one at Apse Heath mini roundabout.

             Councillor Harris suggested that Island Roads be asked to do a street sweep on Palmers Lane and on 

             Skinners Lane.

             Councillor Davison had observed that the dog bin at the car park had been emptied but not the litter bin and 

             wondered why both were not done, Councillor Richards would investigate. She had raised with IWALC the 
             withdrawal of crime reports and IWALC Chairman had written to the  Commissioner of Police regarding 
             such.
             RESOLVED: The reports be noted and the Clerk contact Island Roads regarding the pothole at Apse 

                                      Heath and sweeping works..
26/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
             A list of correspondence had been circulated.
            RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted and the Clerk seek to identify the owner of the abandoned 

                                     car at Queen Bower ca park..
27/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
           The following  applications were considered –
           1.TCP/26251/A: Hemingfold, Borthwood Lane, Borthwood. Demolition of conservatory, single storey side 

             extension to provide garden room.

           2.TCP/32467/A: 71 Forest Road, Winford. Demolition of utility, alterations, replacement enlarged roof to 

             provide living accommodation with dormers to front and rear elevations. Single storey rear extension to 

             provide additional living accommodation.

          3.TCP/09916/K: Cheverton Cottages, Newport Road, Apse Heath. Removal of condition to allow separate 

              ownership of two dwellings.

          4.TCP/32528: Par OS parcel 2976 off Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Proposed agricultural barn to include   

              vehicular access.
           RESOLVED:  1. To support applications 1 & 3 above.
                                    2. To have no objection to application 2 above.
                                    3. To support the comments made by others regarding surface water and access re 

                                         application 4 above..
28/16   PLANNING DECISIONS
             The following planning decisions were reported –
             1.TCP/15959/L: Land adjacent to Devonia, Dyers Lane, Newchurch. Conversion of former workshop/store 
                                         to form residential unit, vehicular access and parking.Approved

             2. TCP/32317/A: Land adjacent Mersley Gardens, Mersley Lane, Newchurch. Variation of condition to 
                                          allow sale of  horse semen and the rearing and sale of offspring related to that semen.

                                          Approved
29/16  PARISH HALL WORKS
            Guttering work had yet to be undertaken due to inclement weather conditions. It was anticipated it would be 

            completed in February.
30/16    CAR PARK AT SCHOOL LANE              
              The Clerk had e mailed Mark Downer at Isle of Wight Council requesting detail of the process for 

              obtaining a car parking order. A response had yet to be received.
              RESOLVED: The Clerk would follow up his request. 
31/16    LAND ADJACENT TO THE COMMUNITY GARDEN.

              The Clerk advised that he had telephoned Land Registry for information on how to register the land.

              He had been advised to see a Guidance Note on the land registry website which involved the Parish 

              Council achieving registration as a ‘squatter’.     
              RESOLVED: The Clerk would seek confirmation that this was the correct process before progressing the    

                                       matter. 

32/16    COMMUNITY GRANT - OPTIONS FOR SPENDING
              A telephone message had been received re the provision of a bus shelter. After detailed discussion of  

              possible schemes it was agreed that the following items be progressed –

1. To ask the Ramblers Association regarding possible improvements by replacing stiles with gates.
2. Paving of standing areas at bus stops in Winford Road.   
3. Defribulator at Apse Heath Post Office.
A Boardwalk at  NC11 and further seating benches in the Parish were further options identified
33/16      DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 21st March 

                2016 in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 8.52pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              21ST MARCH 2016                                    
